
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 
General Membership Meeting 

October 8, 2024 
 

Meeting called to order by President Bill Clough with Pledge of Allegiance and roll call of officers. 
Minutes of the September 10, 2024 meeting were read and approved. 
 
Officer/Committee reports 
Treasurers report-General Fund                         $17,514.74 
                             Fundraiser Fund                    $129,129.11 
M-S-P to approve the treasurers report 
 
 Archery Black Powder and Groundhog committees no reports. 
Trap leagues are over for the year. 
There was $100 income from Monday night.  Will write a check the end of October for $2000. 
Bob has $510.75 in his money box and there is $478.25 in Cathy's  money box and $817.73 in the 
checking account. For a total of $1,808.73 
 
NRA- the last pistol class was canceled. 
The member who had to attend a mandatory safety orientation with Andy has completed the course. 
The Women Only Firearm Safety Course scheduled for September had 33 attending. Andy is doing a                   
presentation Wednesday night, surviving the aftermath of an incident.  Friday evening at Nancy Grace 
school he is doing 4 x 15 min presentations on Child Firearms Safety. 
 
Cheyenne Frey is requesting life membership.  M-S-P to approve life membership 
 
New business 
Nomination of officers for 2025 
President-Bill Clough, Vice President-Andy Williams, Treasurer-Lori McClure, Secretary--Dottie 
Kurtz, Membership Secretary-Bob McClure, Board of Directors-Jerrid Lozenski, Ben Brenize, Mike 
Hollenbaugh, Harold Kurtz, Jesse Lichenberger, Norm Myers, Brian Polk, Howard Polk, Brian 
Shimkanon, Jerry Stouffer, Bernie Wentz, George Croutz, Denise Clough 
Put a post on the web site about nomination of officers for 2025. 
 
Andy Williams gave a copy of the certificate of Liability Insurance to cover all his classes. 
 
Request for a donation to the US Volunteer Reserved Corps a 501-c organization. They are helping 
with Hurricane Helene in Newport, Erwin and Morristown TN. They are seeking donations which will 
be used for this and future missions to defer the costs of fuel, food and accommodations that the 
volunteers will incur during their time volunteering. Majority of members agreed and it will be sent to 
the Board of Directors. 
 
Bill and Brian met at the insurance company and went over the policy and updated coverages for all the 
buildings. 
 
The missing chain saw has not been found. Do we purchase a new one?    
M-S-P to adjourn    
 
 


